From: Driver, Gillian <a href="mailto:one-width">onaturalengland.org.uk</a>>

**Sent:** 25 February 2021 20:58

To: M54 to M6 Link Road < M54toM6linkroad@planninginspectorate.gov.uk >

Subject: M54 to M6 Link Road ExQ3 TR010054

#### Dear Sir/Madam

Further to my email of the 12 February 2021 regarding the Examining Authority's further written questions and requests for information (ExQ3), I have realised while reading the responses to these questions on the Examining Authority's website, that we unfortunately missed a question. Apologies for this. Please find attached our response for the question we missed.

### Kind regards

Ms Gillian Driver
Lead Adviser
Planning for a Better Environment – West Midlands Team
Natural England, Worcester County Hall, Spetchley Road, Worcester, WR5 2NP
Direct Dial:

Follow the West Midlands team on Twitter - @NE WestMids

#### www.gov.uk/natural-england



During the current coronavirus situation, Natural England staff are working remotely to provide our services and support our customers and stakeholders. All offices and our Mail Hub are closed, so please send any documents by email or contact us by phone or email to let us know how we can help you. See the latest news on the coronavirus at <a href="http://www.gov.uk/coronavirus">http://www.gov.uk/coronavirus</a> and Natural England's regularly updated operational update at <a href="https://www.gov.uk/government/news/operational-update-covid-19">https://www.gov.uk/government/news/operational-update-covid-19</a>.

## Stay at home, protect the NHS, save lives

In an effort to reduce Natural England's carbon footprint I will, wherever possible, avoid travelling to meetings and attend via audio, video or web conferencing.

Natural England offers two chargeable services – The Discretionary Advice Service (<u>DAS</u>) provides pre-application, pre-determination and post-consent advice on proposals to developers and consultants as well as pre-licensing species advice and pre-assent and consent advice. The Pre-submission Screening Service (<u>PSS</u>) provides advice for protected species mitigation licence applications.

These services help applicants take appropriate account of environmental considerations at an early stage of project development, reduce uncertainty, reduce the risk of delay and added cost at a later stage, whilst securing good results for the natural environment.

This message has been sent using TLS 1.2 This email and any attachments is intended for the named recipient only. If you have received it in error you have no authority to use, disclose, store or copy any of its contents and you should destroy it and inform the sender. Whilst this email and associated attachments will have been checked for known viruses whilst within the Natural England systems, we can accept no responsibility once it has left our systems. Communications on Natural England systems may be monitored and/or recorded to secure the effective operation of the system and for other lawful purposes.



Please note that the contents of this email and any attachments are privileged and/or confidential and intended solely for the use of the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient of this email and its attachments, you must take no action based upon them, nor must you copy or show them to anyone. Please contact the sender if you believe you have received this email in error and then delete this email from your system.

Recipients should note that e-mail traffic on Planning Inspectorate systems is subject to monitoring, recording and auditing to secure the effective operation of the system and for other lawful purposes. The Planning Inspectorate has taken steps to keep this e-mail and any attachments free from viruses. It accepts no liability for any loss or damage caused as a result of any virus being passed on. It is the responsibility of the recipient to perform all necessary checks.

The statements expressed in this e-mail are personal and do not necessarily reflect the opinions or policies of the Inspectorate.

DPC:76616c646f72



Please consider the environment before printing this email

Date: 25 February 2021 Our ref: 14042/ 341688

Your ref: M54 to M5 Link Road Project - TR010054

National Infrastructure Planning
The Planning Inspectorate
M54toM6LinkRoad@planninginspectorate.gov.uk

BY EMAIL ONLY

NATURAL ENGLAND

Customer Services Hornbeam House Crewe Business Park Electra Way Crewe Cheshire CW1 6GJ

T 0300 060 3900

Planning Inspectorate Reference: TR010054

**User Code: 20025388** 

Dear Sir/Madam

NSIP: M54 to M6 Link Road - TR010054- Further written Questions and requests for information (ExQ3)

Further to our response on the 12 February 2021 to the further written questions issued on the 29 January 2021, we submit a further response for the question we unfortunately omitted from our original response.

If you have any queries relating to the advice in this letter please contact me at the details below.

Yours sincerely

Gillian Driver

Ms Gillian Driver Lead Adviser Land use planning – West Midlands Area Team

# **Table of NE Responses to Further Written Questions**

Question reference	Question	Natural England's Response
ExQ 3.3	Biodiversity, Ecology and Natural Environment (including Habitats Regulations Assessment (HRA))	
	Veteran Trees	
Q 3.3.7.	Allow Limited proposal is that mitigation planting should be located to the east of the proposal.  Could the parties set out their positions as to the effects of this planting, were it to occur, on the special interest of the two veteran trees in this field (trees T-178 and T-182) as shown on Environmental Statement Figure 2.5 (Ver P15) [AS-090]?	Veteran trees are important in their own right, and therefore are mentioned in the NPPF. Planting around veteran trees is not advisable as the veteran trees will quickly become shaded out. It is often also detrimental to interests that grow on them, especially lichens. We are not aware of what if any interests that grow on these two veteran trees.  Veteran trees also support species of interest especially bats, nesting birds, and saproxylic species and this should be taken into account when considering planting.  If planting is going ahead in this area, there should be a halo of at least 25m around the veteran trees that is not planted.